
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  
  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Date:  February 24, 2016 

To:  Members and Interested Parties 

From:  Joint Transportation Review Committee 

Re:  Report of INITIAL Findings - SCDOT Commission, 1st, 3rd, and 5th districts 

 
The Joint Transportation Review Committee met on February 23 and 24, 2016 to consider the qualifications 
of applicants for the South Carolina Department of Transportation Commission.  The Committee made the 
following INITIAL findings.* 
 
 
 For the 1st District, Mr. Robert D. Robbins of Summerville: Qualified 
     
 For the 3rd District, Dr. Ben H. Davis of Greenwood: Qualified 
 
 For the 5th District, Mr. David Eugene Branham of Kershaw: Qualified 
 
Unless otherwise notified, this report becomes final at 5:00 p.m. on Friday, February 26, 2016.   
Candidates and members will be notified once the final report is issued. 
 
Until the final, written report is issued, candidates are not allowed to seek pledges of votes, and members 
of the General Assembly are not allowed to commit their vote.   
 
Upon release of the final report this Committee's responsibilities related to screening will be completed.  At 
that time the resident members of the 1st, 3rd, and 5th districts may call a meeting to elect a district commissioner 
as provided by law.   
 
 
Contact: David Owens - 803-212-6402 
 

### 
 

Joint Transportation Review Committee 
 
SENATOR LAWRENCE K. GROOMS 
CHAIRMAN 
 
SENATOR HUGH K. LEATHERMAN, SR. 
SENATOR GERALD MALLOY 
SENATOR HARVEY S. PEELER 
SENATOR CHAUNCEY K. GREGORY 
REPRESENTATIVE DEBORAH A. LONG 
REPRESENTATIVE WILLIAM R. WHITMIRE 
REPRESENTATIVE GARY CLARY 
MR. PATTERSON SMITH 

 
 
DAVID J. OWENS  
RESEARCH DIRECTOR 
 
KENNETH M. MOFFITT 
SENATE COUNSEL 
 
RICHARD P. FULMER 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES COUNSEL 
 
ARYN BAXA 
EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 
 
1101 PENDLETON STREET ∙ SUITE 203 
P.O. BOX 142 ∙ COLUMBIA, S.C. 29202 
STRANSCOMM@SCSENATE.GOV ∙ 803-212-6400 


